To be confirmed on 4th July 2016
NORTH TURTON PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday, 6th June 2016 

at the Barlow, Edgworth
Present: Councillor D Wild (in the Chair)

Councillors D Appleby, P Birch, J Catterall, H Dowle, and L Parker

Also present: District Councillor C Rigby and G. Syddall (Clerk) 

Prior to the meeting, Paul Conlon of Blackburn with Darwen Council explained the procedure for maintaining the register of members’ interests, the complaints procedure, and the role of the Standards Committee. He agreed to provide copies of planning training materials.
7283 Co-option of Councillors

Resolved: That Peter Birch be co-opted as Councillor for Belmont, and that Alex Dickenson be asked to confirm that he is willing to be co-opted as Councillor for Edgworth.
7284 Minutes

Resolved: That the minutes of the meetings held on 9th May 2016, having been circulated, be confirmed as true records and signed by the Chairman.

7285 Matters Arising – Community Orchard
An update was given on the work carried out to date, the proposals to map out the site and to apply for grant funding for the purchase of additional trees.
A local resident had offered the use of a greenhouse on an adjoining plot of land. The plot would make an ideal extension to the orchard, but its ownership was unclear at this stage. The existing fruit trees need attention if they are to thrive.
7286 Declarations of Interest
There were no declarations of interest.
7287 Accounts
Resolved: That cheques be signed to pay the following accounts:

Zen Internet Ltd 

Broadband service


£    18.37   

Dave Rowley Landscapes
Litterman/Lengthsman May
£1380.70
Dave Rowley Landscapes
Purchase of plants


£  250.00
T & A James Ltd

Repairs to Belmont toilets 

£2604.00

Viking 


Stationery/postage stamps

£  137.70

Royal Mail Group Ltd
Freepost



£    14.98

A Herd


May salary 



£  312.00
G Syddall


May salary/back pay/mileage
£  885.56






 




7288 Annual Governance Statement and Accounts 

Resolved: That the annual governance statement and annual accounting statement for 2015-16 be approved.
7289 Planning Applications

Resolved: 
That the Parish Council submit comments (as below) on planning applications 10/16/0481 and 10/16/0510.
.
7290 Planning Decisions

Noted: Blackburn with Darwen Council’s decisions on planning applications.
7291 Barlow Roof

Earlier in the year, a letter had been circulated to all households in order to gain a general view on the possibility of raising the Precept to cover the cost of a loan for the replacement of the roof on the Barlow.

572 questionnaires were returned, with more than three out of four being in favour.

The Parish Council sympathised with Belmont residents, who would be expected to pay for something a long way from where they live.

However, a Heritage Lottery Funding bid was being prepared, which would, if approved, cover the cost of the roof replacement as well as other works.

Resolved: 

1. That the Parish Council’s preferred means of funding is through the Heritage Lottery Fund. 

2. That the Parish Council is willing to consider using some of its reserves as matched funding

3. That consideration of the possibility of seeking a loan be deferred pending the outcome of the HLF bid. 
7292 Replacement Computer

Resolved: That authority be given for expenditure of up to £800 for the purchase of a replacement computer, screen, software, external hard drive and chair for the Parish Council office.
7293 Purchase of Picnic Table and Bench

Resolved: That approval be given for the purchase of a UPVC picnic table and bench for the adventure playground at the rear of the Barlow, up to a cost of £500, subject to a report back on the fixing costs.
7294 Correspondence 
Correspondence received since the last meeting was made available for inspection and noted, including the 2016-2018 national salary award for parish clerks, and details of LALC training for new councillors.
Resolved: That approval be given for expenditure on new Councillor training for all new Councillors who wish to attend.

7295 Update on the Barlow

A management group is being put together to progress the Heritage Lottery Funding bid; a number of fundraising events are planned; a cinema evening is being investigated; several wedding bookings have been made; the coffee shop is now open, and the feasibility of seven-day opening is being looked at; a new web site is being built, in liaison with the World War I project, and there will be a facility for on-line donations; the Centre Manager six month probation period review is due shortly.

COMMENTS ON PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED BY 

 1st June 2016
10/16/0481
Hard standing adjacent to Clough Head Farmhouse, Broadhead Road, Turton

The Parish Council has no objections to this proposed development

10/16/0510
Change of use of agricultural building to two dwelling houses at Edgworth Moor Farm, Broadhead Road, Turton

The Parish Council has no objections in principle to this proposed development, but has concerns about the suitability of the access to the site
Noted: That the next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Monday, 4th July 2016 at 7.30pm. The public and press are invited to attend and to listen.

Signed - Chairman
The meeting closed at 9.40pm
